Corresp- Stone



Division of Epidemiology School of Public Health 1-210 Moos Tower 515 Delaware Street S.E. Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

(612) 624-5400 FAX: (612) 625-8950

Elaine Stone, PhD V SAM Health Science Administrator Prevention and Demonstration Research Branch NHLBI, NIH Room 5C10 Federal Building Bethesda, MD 20892

Dear Elaine:

It was so good to have you at Tahoe.

I was interested to hear of your ideas about what we really accomplish there and what might be involved in our evaluations. I hope you can also encourage John Fakunding to be with us next year. We have never quite understood Bill Harlan's "avoidance."

I am also still open to any suggestions you might have concerning the larger problem for the epidemiological community in the lack of dialogue on the issues of minority populations in studies. I think it is important that you understand that I have no intention of resigning from Council over this issue, only trying to raise it to NIH conscientiousness and study. A policy is being arbitrarily applied with no study of its profound implications to the scientific community.

I am anxious to hear about your personal decisions in the next period and hope we will stay in touch.

Cordially,

Henry Blackburn, MD Professor and Director